NC 1013 Annual Meeting – July 30, 2008
Meeting was held at the Holiday Inn Select in Orlando, Florida on July 30, 2008

Participating:  Jan Andersen, Sharon DeVaney, Robin Douthitt, Michael Gutter, Teresa Mauldin, Jane Schuchardt, Cathy Bowen, Liz Gorham, Cole Gustafson.

Absent:  Celia Hayhoe, Catherine Solheim, and Dena Wise.

Guest:  Yoshi, Graduate student from UW
Focus of meeting:

(1)
Discuss policies in use of questionnaire by members of committee and individuals not on the committee

(2)
Discuss status of CFA proposal and MMI inquiry
(3)
Discuss strategies for moving forward with NC 1172

(4)
Share plans and current activities of members in attendance

(5)
Reports from CSREES Representative and Administrative Advisor
Use of Questionnaire
(1)
Committee members are to inform the committee that they intend to utilize the questionnaire using the method developed by NC  1030)

(2)
Non- committee individuals are to provide a short description (3-pages) of how the questionnaire will be used, including theoretical framework, timeline, description of sample, and intended methodology. Review process is specified in the cover letter in the posted copy of the instrument in NIMSS.  The full committee will review request.  Non-committee  individuals must clearly attribute the questionnaire to NC 1013.

Discussion of Status of CFA proposal
CFA is willing to allow us to use the America Saves participants as possible respondents to our questionnaire to test out our model and different methodologies (mail and web-based
 Several concerns were identified, including privacy issues of America Saves participants, costs of mailing the questionnaire to even a small sample, and need to reduce the number of questions in the questionnaire.  Two subcommittees were identified to discuss these issues.  One subcommittee is to follow up with CFA regarding  America Saves privacy statement, incentives, and funding of a mail questionnaire.  The second subcommittee is to focus on which questions might be eliminated from the questionnaire but allowing for the testing of the theoretical model.
MMI
MMI has responded that they are interested in a program evaluation component.  This would be a significant change from the original proposal.  There will be follow up with Steve Bucci in order to consider whether this is a direction of interest to members of the committee.
Strategies for moving forward with NC 1172
Potential members for the NC 1172 were identified.  In addition, announcements will be sent through traditional means as well as through the AAEA newsletter.

Sharing of station activities
All in attendance shared information about their research/outreach efforts.  Because of the relevance of Michael Gutter’s study of college students to our theoretical model much of the discussion focused on how those research findings might help the subcommittee reviewing the questionnaire.
Milestones
The renewal proposal was approved and the research group will become NC 1172 in October 2008.  The research team worked with two individuals from H&R Block to focus a proposal for funding.  Unfortunately, H&R Blocks’ restructuring at the beginning of 2008 eliminated the possibility of their funding project.  The NC 1013 team published their major efforts of the past several years, a questionnaire, to the NIMSS website.  During the past year, the committee members published 23 articles in refereed journals, 32 articles in refereed conference proceedings, 12 presentations at professional conferences, and 37 extension publications related to the savings behavior project.  In addition, 3 grants related to this project were funded.
Impact
The NC 1013 committee has developed a model that recognizes the complexities of savings behavior and a questionnaire to test the model.  Existing theories have not adequately addressed the complexities and research is needed to better understand the savings behavior using a more comprehensive ecological model.
Cooperators
 FL, GA, IN, KY, MN, MO, OH, PA, SC, SD, TN, VA

Contact Information
Robin A. Douthitt, Administrative Advisor (douthitt@wisc.edu)  

